## Dear Members of the Lakes of Deer Creek Condominium Association,

I am both honored and excited to introduce myself as your new Board President and to announce the newly elected Board of Directors. Our team is dedicated to working diligently to ensure the continued success and improvement of our community. We are all committed to fostering a strong sense of collaboration and transparency as we move forward together.

The new Board of Directors is as follows:

- Michael Lotwich, President
- Robert Capoziello, Vice President
- Robin Preziosi, Secretary
- Manuel Pereira, Treasurer
- Scott McAmis, Director

We are grateful for the trust and support you have shown as we continue to transition into this new leadership role. Each of us brings a unique set of skills and experiences to the table, and we look forward to collaborating closely with all of you to maintain and enhance the quality of life here at the Lakes of Deer Creek.

Please feel free to reach out to any of us with questions, suggestions, or concerns. You can also continue to communicate with us through Faruk Shokunbi, Property Manager and send work orders to the management contact email of <a href="mailto:faruk@benchmarkpm.com">faruk@benchmarkpm.com</a>. We are here to serve the needs of our community and ensure that our association continues to thrive.

Thank you again for your continued support as we embark on this exciting new chapter together.

Warm regards,

## Michael Lotwich

**Board President** 

Lakes of Deer Creek Condominium Association